HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on February 8th.2017
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes



    




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.A.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report None

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that a precept increase of 4.8% would be confirmed later in the month with 3% being allocated to adult social care.

d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies noted from Cllr.Saggers

2. Declarations of interest were recorded from Cllrs. Fuller and Fletcher as Village Hall committee members and Cllr.Fletcher as living adjacent to Chequers Field.
3. Minutes of the January meeting were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that a new mower had been acquired at a cost to the Council of £156.00
5. Planning No objections were raised to extensions at 61 Chapel Road and 1 Grange Road.
6. Chequers Field The Council’s solicitor had received no response from the freeholder or the licensee of the Chequers PH and he would be asked to follow this up as a matter of urgency and also be asked to consider the best way forward with regard to the monies due from the developer on completion of the transfer.
7. Council Vacancy No response at the moment.
8. Village Green A request for bollards would be referred to NCC for guidance
9. Millennium Car Park Complaints had been received about the surface deterioration and this would be investigated during a period of dry weather. Other complaints regarding straw on the nearby path and brambles overhanging from the adjacent field would be taken up with the landowner by Cllr.Howes. The surface of the path between the car park and the school which floods would be referred to NCC.
10. Correspondence A scheme from Broadland DC to provide “No smoking” signs for play areas was noted and a request for two would be sent in.
11. Finance Cheques were signed for:





B&Q


Mower (inc.VAT)


£187.20

Norse


Nightshade removal (inc.VAT)
£52.80
Balance carried forward
£27,144.30
12. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports Cllr.Rogers reported on the airport committee AGM and said that passenger numbers and destinations had increased whilst helicopter flights were less due to decreased oil and gas field activity. Complaints had been noted about a recent burial near to the road at the woodland burial ground but the planning officer had checked that no conditions had been breached
13. Next Meeting Wednesday March 8th. 7.30 p.m.







